Garden Club of Dearborn
General Minutes of June 26, 2023 
Annual Meeting
Minutes
Present were 36 attendees.
Rose Wiggle called the meeting to order at 11:45 a.m. The pledge of allegiance was recited. Sheila Brooks was introduced as GDC’s newest member.
Linda Johnson began the meeting by thanking Rose Wiggle for all her hard work as President of the Garden Club of Dearborn (Club) for the past year.  She reported that the Club maintained its Diamond Club status with over 1400 points. Rose was presented with flowers in appreciation for her work and Mary Bugeia reviewed Rose’s accomplishments during her tenure as president.
Next was the installation of Officers.  Linda Johnson read a beautiful poem and the Officers were sworn in. The positions are as follows:
· President		Cynthia Casillas
· Recording Secretary	Diane Rebori
· Treasurer		Laurine Griffin
· Award Chair		Karen Marzonie
· V.P. Programs		Carol McGarvey and Sherry Kammer
· V.P. Membership	Carol Chrzastek
· Nominating Chair	Jo West
· Parliamentarian		Mary Bugeia
At this point, the GCD Celebration Luncheon as served. 
Following lunch, the next item of business was the approval of the May 15, 2023 General Meeting Minutes. Rose asked if there were any changes to the May 15, 2023 minutes. There being none, a motion was made to accept the minutes and approved by Carol Chrzastek and seconded by Mary Bugeia. The motion was unanimously accepted. 
As the next item of business, Laurine Griffin gave the Treasurer’s Report as of June 30, 2023. She noted the fiscal year ended in June and she reviewed the income and expenses.  The final report would be forthcoming and that as of today, funds totaled $13,700.
Next, the annual reports were given from outgoing Officers. 
Terri Bungee to report on the school projects. Terry reported on:
· Smokey Bear and Woodsy Owl 2023 Poster Contest at Lindberg School. She noted that 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place prizes are given of $35, $20, and $15 respectively. 
· Nowlin School received $150 plus donations of plants from members for the school’s sensory garden for autistic children.
· DuVall School’s butterfly program received $200 for butterfly eggs, houses, native plants and mulch. 
Mary then reported Valerie Osowski of U of M Dearborn was awarded a scholarship of $1,500. Eva Gogola is the representative of U of M Dearborn.  She announced several upcoming local events including Dearborn Homecoming August 4-7, 2023, free fire alarms from the fire department which they will install, looking for paid election workers, free transportation for seniors 60+, police department looking into dividing city into 4 divisions with a police liaison assigned to each division, and the 75 anniversary of Camp Dearborn.
Karen Marzonie reported that Club received Diamond Club of Distinction and reviewed the Club’s awards. She then gave an update on the PEG Garden noting it received an award. They are currently looking for plant donations.
Mariya updated on what’s happening in Dearborn reminding all of the free movie nights at the Dearborn Centennial Library at 6:30 p.m.
As the last item of business, Linda thanked all who participated in the Garden Walk June 10th. She said it was a success and that well received.
Meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Diane M. Rebori
Recording Secretary





